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“To act justly, To love tenderly and To walk humbly with our God” 

  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

21st March 2019 

DIARY DATES 
 

 

Friday 22 March 

Open Day for new and 
prospective families 

9.15am 
 

Sunday 24 March 

Japanese Students 
visiting this week 

 

Thursday 28 March 

Stage 3 Cyber Safety 
Workshop 

 

Sunday 31 March 

Reconciliation Practice 
after each Mass 

 

Tuesday 2 April 

Cross Country 
 

Wednesday 3 April 

Rite of Reconciliation 
Celebration 

 

Kinder, Yr 1, Yr 5 &  
Yr 6 attending Parish 

Mass 
 

Thursday 4 April 

Growing Great 
Leaders Day 

 

Orders due for  
Hot Cross Buns 

 

Friday 5 April 

School Photos 
 

Student Work Sample 
(English) sent home 

 

Thursday 11 April 

Hot Cross Buns 
Collection Day 

 

Easter Egg Raffle 
Draw 

 

Friday 12 April 

Last day of Term 1 
 

Friday 19 April 

Good Friday 
 

Sunday 21 April 

Easter Sunday 
 

Monday 29 April 

ANZAC Day Prayer 
 

Tuesday 30 April 

P & F Meeting, 7pm 
 

Monday 29 April 

Term 2 Begins 

Dear Our Lady of the Way Community 

 

In light of recent events in New Zealand, we could not be blamed for 

asking why tragedy is never far from our consciousness.  The daily news 

is also often filled with instances of fear and distrust.  When added to 

the personal tragedies in our own lives, who would blame us from 

asking “Where is God in this?”. 
 

In this Sunday’s Gospel we hear the parable of the fig tree.  The 

message around this is that of not really knowing what is happening 

but trusting in God.  We never know exactly what is happening for the 

fig tree underground or why it is not bearing fruit at that moment in 

time.  Perhaps the tree has some type of fungus or disease in the soil.  

Then again, maybe there was growth occurring underground in the 

root system and this could not be seen. What we need to remember is 

that although it was not bearing fruit or flourishing at that moment in 

time, it was still alive.  Often our lives can feel like this, we feel flat or 

question why things are happening in our lives, we also are not 

flourishing.  At these times we need to be like the worker in the vineyard, 

In spite of the fact that we are flat out trying to get through every day, 

we need to find time to see the potential in every situation.  Sr Hilda 

Scott (OSB) articulates this so well “ God is the Gardener who trusts the 

process of growing; trusts us, grasps what others do not, sees potential, 

and gives us another 

chance - and there is no 

limit with God.  He sees 

what is lacking and is 

keen to provide it.  All 

he, and we, need is an 

openness in us to see it 

through. 
(Source: Trust Lenten Program 
2019: Catholic Diocese of 
Wollongong) 
 

Go gently and flourish 

Donna McFadzean 

Principal 

  

 

Celebrating 40 Years of Catholic Education at Emu Plains 

MASS TIMES:  Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8.00am and 9.30am.  All welcome! 
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REMINDER ABOUT PARKING 

In recent weeks there has been an increase in the number 

of people parking in the Staff/Parish car park in Troy Street.  

A gentle reminder that this parking area is for members of 

our community who have a disabled sticker, staff and 

members of our parish.  We ask that this request is followed 

in order to provide a safe area for dismissal of our children. 
 

Please also note that three point turns are not permitted in 

our kiss and drop area as this is also a safety concern. 
 
 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 

Last week our school community stood together with schools all around Australia to say NO 

WAY to BULLYING. Students and their teachers spoke about the effects of bullying on people 

and some of the causes behind what makes people act in this way. One of the main areas of 

focus was how to be an UPSTANDER rather BYSTANDER. A 

BYSTANDER, although not the instigator or actor behind 

bullying behaviours, sits back and watches or allows these 

behaviours to occur. In many circumstances this can be, 

unintentionally, a support to the person acting in this way. An 

UPSTANDER, steps in and does something to stop or prevent 

the bullying behaviours. This could include speaking directly 

to the person and ‘standing up’ to the person acting unkindly, 

it could be distracting the person and changing the 

behaviours or it could be going to get help. Here are some 

tips that we shared with the children about what to do when 

bullying behaviours occur. At all times we separate the 

BEHAVIOURS from the PERSON. It is the behaviours we want to 

stop and change, we always respect and act with 

compassion to the person. We all walk around with invisible 

scars and it is our job to love one another, as Jesus taught us 

and as our school motto directs us:  
 

Act Justly, love tenderly and walk humbly with our God.  
 

As the adults in your children's lives, it is our job as parents, 

carers and teachers to model acts of kindness in the way we act and speak with each other. 

May they look to our example of how to show compassion and respect to their peers, family 

and members of the school community.  
 

Emma Mizzi 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

‘Assist a Student’ Program: 
 
Thank you to our families for your generosity in supporting St. Vincent de Paul 
and their ‘Assist a Student’ program.  
 
 
 

The money raised through the gold coin mufti day will help, in parts of Asia and the Pacific, to:  
Pay for school fees…                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                            Buy uniforms…  
 
 
 
                                                                                    
                                                               And pay for books 
                                                               and other resources. 
 
Our Faith in Action Team have done a great job sharing information about our fundraiser with the 
grades. Well done girls! 
 
Parish Sacramental Program: 
 

RECONCILIATION: 
At assembly on Monday we offered, as a school community, a blessing for the children who are 
preparing for the Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

 
Forgiving Father,  
 
We ask you to be with these children as they begin their journey to know and 
understand your forgiveness.  
 
Open their ears, minds, and hearts to the teaching of your Son.  
 
Fill them with the Spirit of love, peace, joy, and kindness. 

 

Be with their parents and those who are leading their learning and bringing them closer to 
you. 
 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen 
• Sunday 31st March (6:00pm) or 17th  March (8:00am or 9:30am) - choose Parish Mass to attend - look 

at the process of the celebration of the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 

• Wednesday 3rd April - celebration of the Rite of Reconciliation - 7:30pm  
  

EUCHARIST (generally children around the age of 9) 
First Eucharist will be celebrated on a choice of; 

• Sunday June 23 (8am Parish Mass or extra Mass at 11.30am) 

• Sunday June 30 (9.30am Parish Mass or extra Mass at 11.30am) 
  

CONFIRMATION (generally age 10-11)  
• Celebrated on the evening of Thursday 19 September 

 

Please contact the Parish Office for further information. 



AWARDS 
 
Congratulations to our award recipients for  
 
2019 Term 1 Week 6 

 

Kinder Jack Layt, Ella Dwyer, Ethan Lowe, Pear Johnson 

Year 1 Zali Bryant, Max Calleja, Avery Hall, Thomas Walker 

Year 2 Hayley Edwards, Zachary Durham, Ethan Hughes, Ryley Coote, Eliza Herps 

Year 3 Nikayla Pusko, Thomas Tabor, Edward Lennon 

Year 4 James Byrne, Max Dunlop 

Year 5 Lucas McClenahan, Lucia Hooke 

Year 6 Dominic Vella, Tanner Crook, Ava Eekman 

 

 
 

Term 1 Week 7 
Kinder Martha Ebeid, Leteysha Evans, Thomas Svanberg, Matilda Renny 

Year 1 Charley Whalan, Jeff Edwards, Martina Della Scala,  Madison Fitzsimmons 

Year 2 Lucia Rose, Adele Crook, Elara Layton 

Year 3 Maggie Rose Cremen, Hannah Fullan, Mackenzie Degnan, Lola Troitsin 

Year 4 Macy Crook, Kallum Jackson-Logan, Ben Hall 

Year 5 Mario Della Scala, Sophie Wade, Holly Hartstonge, Lucas Latty 

Year 6 Sienna Footman, Isabelle Moran 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge 
Congratulations to Oliver and Hamish MacLennan on completing the Executive Director’s 
Summer Reading Challenge.  Congratulations also to Mrs MacLennan for completing this 
challenge with her children. 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Thursday March 21st is Harmony Day here in Australia. It is also the United Nations International Day for the Elimination of 
Racial Discrimination and World Downs Syndrome Day. It is a time when we remember that “Everyone Belongs.” This is a 
time when we celebrate both the wonderful diversity of cultural backgrounds and all the different people that make up our 
lucky country Australia, and what it is to be an Australian today. 
 
The theme for Harmony Day is just that  “Everyone belongs.” We are taking time to appreciate all the many gifts that have 
been brought to our country from cultures all over the world and from our indigenous Australians, the Aboriginal people. 
 
To celebrate Harmony Day here at OLOW, we have had discussions in our Japanese lessons over the last 2 weeks about 
Australia’s cultural diversity and our cultural diversity here at school. This year, we discovered that our families came from 
over 54 different cultural backgrounds including our first Australians  - the Aboriginal people - Indigenous Australians, 
Brazil, Croatia, Hungary, Mauritius, Ukraine, Nepal, Singapore, Russia, America, Iceland, Ireland, South America, Turkey,  
Wales, Scotland, Spain, Uganda, Vietnam, Greece, Mexico, Malaysia, Malta, France, South Africa Maori  New Zealand, 
South Korea, England, Chile, Holland, Belgium, Italy, Indonesia, Samoa, Germany,  Lebanon, Tonga, Papua New 
Guinea,  India, Serbia, Fiji, Kazakhstan, Philippines, Portugal, Africa, Poland, Sweden, Uruguay, Austria, China, 
Nicaragua, Hawaii, Argentina and Bosnia. 
 
This year we are not only looking into our own families’ cultural backgrounds but we are also exploring our positive 
encounters with other cultures in Australia. Maybe you would like to visit the Harmony website and read of some of the 
inspirational stories there from people who have come from other countries to live in Australia.  
http://www.harmony.gov.au/stories/ 
 
Orange is the colour of Harmony Day. Our students are  wearing something orange or a touch of orange proudly today 
with their mufti today. Some students have brought in something from their family’s cultural background to share with their 
classes also. Here’s a song that says it all… “Everyone Belongs” https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nJ1QEE_RXP8 
 
We raised $487.45 today.  Thank you so much for your generosity. 

 
With thanks for your support,  
 
Mrs Kate Filan-Schafer  
Japanese Teacher                     
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GENERAL NEWS 
 

WORLD’S GREATEST SHAVE 
My name is Carter Jones and I am in Year 5. This year I decided to participate in the World’s Great Shave for the 
Leukaemia Foundation. Both my Grandmothers have had different types of cancer & I wanted to help raise money for a 
good cause. My original goal was $500 but on the day of the shaving I had managed to raise  $1327.10. I’m really proud of 
my effort and want to thank everyone for the support.    

 

 
 
 

 

Enrolments are now open for Kindergarten 2020. 

 There will be an OPEN MORNING on 

Friday 22nd March 2019 from 9.15-10.15am 
Come along, tour the school and visit our learning spaces. 

Morning tea will be provided for parents and pre-schoolers. 
 

If you would like to attend, please RSVP by Wednesday 20th March 2019 to                   
Julie Irvine on 4777 7200 or email jirvine@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS: 
School photo day will be on Friday 5th April.  Photo envelopes will go home on Wednesday 27th 
March. Children are to bring their photo envelope in on photo day.  All students will need to wear their 
full summer uniform on this day.  Attached is a copy of the packages that will be available. 
 
SCHOOL FEES 
The First Instalment invoices have been posted out, if you have not received your invoice, please 
contact me on 4777 7200 to arrange for a copy to be sent home. The due date for fees has been 
extended to Friday 29th March due to the late distribution. If you wish to start a payment arrangement 
outside of the Flexible Payment Plan, you will need to contact me by phone, or email olow-
emupfees@parra.catholic.edu.au. 
 

Please be advised that unless alternative arrangements have been made regarding the payment of 
your school fee account it will be assumed that full payment will be made by the due date. Fees are 
payable in accordance with the Diocesan School Fees Policy which states “all fees are due and 
payable within 30 days of the date the school account statement is issued”. Outstanding accounts will 
be forwarded to the Catholic Education Office for collection. If you are having difficulties with the 
payment of your school fees, you are encouraged to contact the school office to arrange an 
appointment with either myself or the Principal to discuss your options. Please be assured of 
complete confidentiality with regards to any information you are asked to provide.  
 
Pascale Vion 
Senior Finance Officer 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 


